
Village Green  
Concept Plan 

2001 2002 

Community Center 
Survey County and 
Kingston Citizens 
Advisory Council 

2004 

Navy Housing  
Available 

2006 

June: Navy Housing 
purchased  

August: Miles Yanick 
engaged to create 
concept plan 
for Community Center 

Sept-Oct: Three public 
meetings to review 
concept plans for 
Community Center 
 
November: Foundation 
Board approves plan 
with Senior Housing 

2007 

March: Miles Yanick  
updates Village Green Plan 

March - July: Five public 
meetings held to review 
concept plan 

2008--2012 

Foundation and 
Stewardship Committee 
leading joint effort to 
locate funding for the 
Park and the building 

Village Green Park 

and Community 

Center Timeline 

GMA 
2005 

Public 
Works 
property 
available 

First pledges 
obtained; 

application 
for state’s 
Building 

Communities 
Fund grant  

denied 



Foundation 
Board conducts 
phone and mail 
surveys testing 
community 
acceptance of a 
Metropolitan Park 
District - MPD 

12/08 - 2/09 3/09 

Foundation and VG Stewardship 
given permission to lead 
housing site reclamation effort 

Foundation changes name to 
Village Green Foundation 

5/09-8/09 11/09-12/09 

Forming the Park and the MPD 

Site survey 
completed 

Public reviews 
schematic 
drawings 

12/2: MPD petition 
campaign begins 

10/09 Jul 1 

Signatures certified 

2/10 

BCF 
application 
submitted 

8/17/10 

MPD measure 
passes 

Sep 2 

BCF:  
Priority #12 of 
22 projects 
recommended 

5/2:   Volunteers begin 

          grading, raking, and 
          installing irrigation system 

6/8:   Hydro-seeding is done 

8/13: Park opens  
         Pie auction raises $5K 



May 2012 Nov 2010 May 2011 March 2012 

2010 - 2012 

Senior housing property 
sold, proceeds transferred 
to the project for 
infrastructure costs:  
$670K 

Remaining property 
transferred to MPD, except 
for  pump station. 

June 2012 

Seattle 
Foundation  and 
C. Keith 
Birkenfeld Trust 
award VGF $1M 
grant. 

Summer - Fall 
2012 

Architectural 
services RFQ 
process 
underway 

Library levy fails to 
pass.  

In joint board retreat 
with MPD 
Commissioners, VGF 
commits to including  
a downsized library in 
its plans, not separate 
from the community 
center building. 

Legislature and Governor approve 
capital budget including $1M 
Building Communities Fund (BCF) 
grant for  VGF community center, 
excluding library. 

ACUP 
approved 

Nov 2011 

‘Quiet’ 
phase of 
capital 

campaign 
begins 

MPD 
passes 

first 
budget , 
for 2012 

levy:  
5 cents per 
thousand 

Rotary and 
volunteers 
build 
picnic 
pavilion 

MPD levy 
for 2013: 
10 cents 
per 
thousand 



January 
2013 

May 2013 Jan - March 
2014 

2013 – 2015 Capital Campaign 

in foreground, Construction 

Committee in background  

Aug 2014 

Building 
permit 
awarded 

Feb 2015 

NPDES 
permit 
awarded, 
building 
contract 
complete 

March 2015 

Building contract 
awarded to Tim Ryan 

Construction 

Public phase kicks off: 
300 people gathered at 
the building site and 
formed a human 
outline of the new 
building. 

$1M gift from A. Y. 
Petter Family fund for 
interior of the new 
library announced 

Paving stones program launched 
at Cinco de Mayo celebration in 
the picnic pavilion 

Executive 
Director 
Daniel 

Johnson 
hired 

Sept 2013 

Norcliffe 
and 

McEachern 
grants 

awarded: 
$550K 

May 2014 

VGF 
board 
pledges 
$600K 

Legislature awards $500K 
appropriation. 

MPD levy 
for 2014: 
15 cents 
per 
thousand 



May 3, 2015   Summer – Fall 
2015 

2015 – Present:  

Construction complete, 

fundraising continues 

December 
2015 

First 
‘angel’ 
investors 
loan 
funds 

Summer 2016 April 30 – 
May 1 2016 

Grants ruled out: 
Boeing Employee 
Community Fund, 

Medina, PSE 

Coffee 
Oasis buys 
community 

center, 
proceeds to 
VGF - $374K 

Groundbreaking Hardhat 
tours begin 

 April 2015 

Anonymous 
local pledge 

$1M 

Preview 
dinner and 

grand 
opening 

Slab poured, Kingston Lumber 
pre-assembles walls offsite 

Dept of Commerce billing starts 
and both contracts concluded 
by March 2016 

MPD levy 
for 2015: 
15 cents 
per 
thousand 


